Esperanza: Latino Community Services Network

Wednesday, December 3, 2010 – 1:00 PM
Rock Island Field Office, Rock Island, Illinois

I. Welcome – Héctor: Héctor welcomed everyone and opened the floor to introductions offering 1st timers to share agency announcement or upcoming events.
	Annette Moreno, RI High School
	Leticia Martinez, Illinois Migrant Council

	Tony Gonzalez, DCFS
	George Barajas, QC Multicultural complex

	Jenny Garner, U of I Extension
	Doria Schneider, Bethany for Children

	Elizabeth Torres, RI County Health Dept
	Lupe Cruz, Dept Human Services

	Arcilia Dominguez, Project Now
	Christina Frost, DCFS Nurse

	April Preska, Early Childhood Coalition
	Jane Norman, DCFS

	Franki Cunningham, RI County Health 
	Michael Woods, CASA GTO

	Michael Terry, Child Abuse Council
	Maryann Garcia, CASA GTO

	Lisa Viaene, Child & Family Connection
	David Umphrey, Epilepsy Foundation

	Greg Hixon, DCFS
	Watyne Evans, DCFS

	Judith M. Rehder, DCFS
	Robert Stone, Catholic

	Marsha K. Jones, DCFS, Scribe
	


II. Introduction/Acknowledgements – George:  Currently forming a multi-cultural complex in the Hispanic area.  Redesigned t-shirts printed with a positive message will be sold in the community.  Some of the proceeds from the sale of the t-shirts will be donated to Esperanza.  George asks the network help promote the sale of the shirts.  He is currently negotiating locations for the multicultural complex and hopes to secure permanent location in a couple months.
III. Mr.  & Mrs. Ron (Denise) Impens – Whispering Willow Therapeutic Riding Stable:  Whispering Willow is a therapy riding center in Delmar, IA. There are several centers in Illinois, i.e., Monmouth, Milan, Rock Falls and in Chicago area.  They are a spiritual family and felt God had given them a ministry.  They connected with the New Kingdom Trail Riders in 2004 & volunteered two years.  They conducted a needs research and found the Eastern Iowa market was in need in the Decorah, Iowa area.  Denise (bi-racial) is fluent in Spanish.  Therapeutic riding assists children with Autism, ADHD, learning disabled and even MS.  Center opened August 28th with 3 students, i.e., one with cerebral palsy, one with prenatal alcohol syndrome and one with trey willies.  Riding center equipped with four (4) horses both mini and full size and can address small & adult children up to 300 pounds.  Horses are basically the therapists with a purpose to reach out to anyone in need even troubled youth.  Volunteer jobs include taking care of horses to help troubled youth, i.e., physical and emotional short comings.  Need volunteers and kids to help build therapy.  Neither Ron nor Denise are therapist nor have a medical background, however, they are CPR knowledgeable. They are seeking volunteers in speech therapy and a clinical therapist.  Client goals are developed toward specific individual needs.  They are not yet 5013-C but are listed in Iowa as non profit.  All clients will be served without financial worry if necessary but it would be nice if they had the financial backing behind it. Any diagnosed illness is accepted at Whispering Willow.  Insurance covers liability with riding horses and will be certified with North American Riding Association (NARA).   
Q:  How long are sessions?

A:  At minimum 45 minutes to an hour teaching horsemanship, barn activity, horse parts, equipment used with horses, etc.  Teach socialization with animals as life time skill to use in society.  Thank you for Hearing about Whispering Willow and also note, Denise is an insurance agent for Triple A in Dubuque.  Hector encourages the network to do one of two things, i.e., identify clients from the respective agencies who could benefit from the services and identify those who could volunteer.  Also there is great benefit to having a bilingual staff able to serve clients in the Spanish language. 
IV. Hispanic Chamber of Commerce:  Héctor met with Alfred Ramirez, president of the Hispanic Chamber of Commerce. Esperanza has been accepted as part of the Hispanic Chamber of Commerce and the Chamber in return has accepted participation with the Network.
V. Agency/Organization News, updates or events: 
a. December 20, 2010 – Posada, a wonderful Mexican cultural activity welcoming Baby Jesus @ St. Mary’s Church in Moline.  Please come and join the celebration.
VI. Review of August Minutes:  Minutes were approved as written.

VII. CASA GTO – Connie Barrett:  Executive Director Mike Woods is excited about joining CASA and states its progress will continue to be unveiled.  Mike announced new staff but first acknowledges continued advocacy under the leadership of the volunteers.  Maryann Garcia is health & family advocate. Recently joining as full time staff family advocate, Jaime Aguilera, youth advocate.  Searching for family advocate and interview committee meets next week.  Looking at new location for the office.  CASA will be the “hub” of culture family advocacy network across the QC and will have open doors to all.  Mike is excited about the direction of CASA so stay tuned and look forward to a new venture.  Mike states this is a wonderful resource to the community.
VIII. Workgroup Reports

a. Bilingual Staff – Franki Cunningham:  The exam for testing bilingual staff is complete and will be sent to Michael Woods, CASA GTO.  Network & community agencies can call CASA GTO for referrals when needing to hire bilingual staff.

b. Foster Care Recruitment – Greg:  Greg began by saying joining the Hispanic Chamber is good for us to reach out to the community and grow some integrity.  Esperanza foster care recruitment materials have been put into PDF files. DCFS Office of Communications will post on the DCFS website as can others post to their websites, i.e., AOK, etc.  KALA (local radio station) is willing to air free PSA’s. Esperanza needs to develop a calendar of events.  Money has been requested for air time with La Jefa radio. Waiting for approval.  There are 133 different languages in the QC and we need to educate these folk about resources in the community.  The network pulls various agencies/entities together to service this need.  Please contact student volunteer list if your agency needs assistance, i.e., Western Illinois Honor’s Program, etc.  
c. Resource Fairs/Seminars – Greg: Upcoming events:  1). February 21st – John Deere School “Family Night – Lights for Learning”; food will be provided, 2). Black Hawk College “Spring Fling” and 3). Esperanza Network Resource Fair in the spring. Everyone is asked to join the planning committee. Successful events need cooperation from a larger group. This will benefit the community seeing all the agencies working together and all the cultural backgrounds working together.
IX. Other Business

a. Smile Project – Héctor:  This project was held in the DCFS office October 11th.  32 children from the community came to take advantage of this program.  It was great to see the various cultures, i.e., Asia, Latin American, Congo, Sudan, Egypt, Black African, Latino, etc.  Pictures were taken that day and will be shown at the next meeting.  Smile Project offered to return for one day next year. 
b. ELCSM Pictures:  Illinois State University will be posting Esperanza picture along with information about the Network and its work. Everyone was asked to sign a “consent to release” form authorizing posting the picture. 
c. Immigration Project: Tony:  Immigration Project is located in the Moline Library.  Need a person to serve the project with computers.  There is a new system now in terms of the attorneys.  Community needs to understand the attorneys are free but the paperwork is not.  The consultation is free but participants must have an appointment.  Clinics will begin to assist folks in completing the referral or answering all questions.  Application packets will be given and accepted completed or incomplete.   Appointments to meet with attorneys will be given after visiting a clinic.  This way, attorneys can make the best use of their “time” focusing on client needs.  All questions can be forwarded to Héctor, Tony or CASA GTO. This will begin in January 2011.  

d. Holiday Events/Resources – Tony:  United Way has a list of places to eat and winter holiday programs, i.e., basket of food/assistance, Toys for Tots, Angel Tree Ministry in various towns.  Begin making arrangements to sign up including Project Now for utility assistance.   

e. Marriage and Family Counseling – Tony:  In need of a Spanish therapist to provide consulting.  Please send resumes to Dr. Heber @ Marriage & Family Counseling.  *Also a Psychiatrist with a MD license who speaks Spanish.  

X. Next Steps/Strategy – Adjourned 2:49 PM

XI. Next Meeting:  Tuesday, January 5, 2011 @ 1:PM – Rock Island Field Office

Humbly submitted,

Marsha Jones, Scribe – submitted 12/10/10
